4620 Bassett Creek Lane Golden Valley, MN 55422 8 September 1984

Dr. Anne T. Sherren Department of Chemistry North Central College Naperville, IL 60566

Dear Dr. Sherren:

I am very appreciative of the kind thoughts you expressed in your letter of 24 August.

In answer to your request for information concerning my service to MACTLAC I can only offer the following (I no longer have my records available): (1) I became a member in 1956; (2) I did serve as a Minnesota Representative for at least two years; (3) I made the arrangements for a Fall Meeting at the College of St. Thomas in 1958 (?); (4) I served occasionally as recorder for discussion groups; (5) I proposed the establishment of the emplyment information office which was managed by Arild Miller of the Institute of Paper Chemistry for many years; (6) I served as President in 1964-5; (7) I have attended almost all of the annual meetings between 1956 and 1982.

I too look forward to meeting you at St. Catherine's this fall.

Best wishes.

Sincerely, Markin Ellea

Martin Allen